
 
4256 
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE:  The regular Committee of the Whole meeting was opened Monday, 
January 21, 2025 in Council Chambers by Council President Bridget Boyle at 6:45 p.m. for the purpose of 
allowing additional time for Council training. Attending were Councilmembers Aaron Jones, Scott Hoernemann, 
Kevin Roessner Dennis Snay, Cheyane Thacker, John Hays, John Kahler. Also attending were Mayor Lee 
Wilkinson, Director of Law Zachary Fowler, City Administrator Nick Dutro and Director of Finance Kathy 
Kaufman. 
 
Mayor Wilkinson asked for suspension of Ord. 2025-7 (to obtain a better interest rate on the lease-purchase of a 
street sweeper); Ord. 2025-8 (to move forward soon with the Curb Lawn Restoration Program); and Ord. 2025-
12 (to appropriate donation and insurance reimbursement funds as soon as possible).  
 
Director of Law Fowler stated that Councilmember John Kahler’s resignation would be effective after the 
adjournment of the evening’s meeting. He said that Robert’s Rules of Order would be followed, and a motion 
would need to be passed on the process. Discussion followed on various details, such as how to nominate, 
submission deadline, and the voting process. Due to lack of time, it was determined that further discussion 
would be held under “Other” at the end of the regular meeting. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  7:00 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, Ann Forrest, Clerk of Council. 
 
 
Approved this __________day of _____________________________________________, 2025 
 

  __________________________________________________ 
  Presiding Officer of Council 

 
 
Attest: _________________________Clerk of Council 
 


